
 

 
 

See policy on page 2 of this document.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• It is difficult to understand, in reading the policies, what exactly the plans are. The 

image provides much more information and generates a series of concerns.  

• The image shows housing development on the northern site of the scrubs which is 

a very sensitive area.  

• It is contradictory to have a policy about enhancing Wormwood Scrubs, while 

having housing development at the very sensitive area on the northern boundary 

which will affects the wild life.  

• The embankment shown in the image suggests that the boundary is within the 

Scrubs. It should be within the development and a buffer zone should be included.  

• Amenity space should be provided within the Old Oak development sites. There are 

concerns that the Scrubs is being perceived as the main amenity space.  

• Policies suggest enhancement the Scrubs. This is open to interpretation and a 

definition of what enhancement means should be provided.  

• Policies on delivery do not include: 

a) engagement with local communities. The policy should specify how the local 

community will be involved long term and continuously in the delivery.  

b) Proposals on how a transparent model of delivery will be implemented and 

how this would be monitored is required. 

• The proposal for a Wormwood Scrubs Street very problematic. The use of 

“pathway”, as wording, would be more appropriate. 

• Policies on connections talk about routes connecting “across, to and from 

Wormwood Scrubs”. Clarification is needed to understand the geography of the 

specific routes.  

• The policy should reflect possible future changes that will be important for the 

character of the Scrubs. For example, Local knowledge suggests that there might be 

hidden rivers on the Scrubs.  



 

 

 

 


